
             Mount Pleasant Primary School 

   NEWSLETTER 
 

Newsletter Number 23                                                                                                              1st August 2024 

 

Hello families and friends, 

What a busy couple of weeks we have had! I want to start off this week by thanking our community and our 

School Council President, Sam Kargaran, for their contributions to the Review process that happened over the 

first two weeks of term. Our Review is a 4-yearly cycle that looks at all the accomplishments of the school and 

then plans goals for the future. These goals are what drive our school improvement over the 4 years and what 

directs our yearly focus. The Review panel noted lots of wonderful achievements for MPPS over the last 4 

years, and thanks to the contributions from staff, students and families, the panel had a really good 

understanding of our school. Once again, an enormous thanks goes to all involved in making the Review a 

positive experience and we are very excited to focus on the next goals ahead! 

Parent Opinion Survey 

Last week, an email was sent to all families regarding the Parent Opinion Survey. This is a yearly, online 

survey that we encourage families to be a part of. It is not compulsory, and only one member from each 

household is able to complete it. The information gathered contributes to planning and monitoring our 

improvement strategies. I do encourage families to participate, as your opinion is important to us. If you have 

any questions about the survey, please pop into the office. 

  

Upcoming Dates 
  
Costume Swap – 2.45pm – 3.30pm (Gold coin donation)   Friday 2nd August 
Teeth on Wheels         Thursday 15th August 
Book Week Dress Up Day        Friday 23rd August  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                         
                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

 

 

Please note change of phone number for absences 

SMS - 0409 323 652 

News from the Principal 

 

Make sure you join the 

Sentral for Parents App 

as school reports, 

newsletters, absences 

will be accessed via the 

app. If you require help 

with this, please see the 

office. 

SAVE THE DATE 

Mount Pleasant Primary School will be celebrating its 

150th Anniversary – This will be held on Saturday 19th 

October 2024 from 10am – 2pm. More information to 

come. 



I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

              

 

Keeping Children Safe 

Last week, I had a call with the City of Ballarat where the safety of students was discussed at length. The most 

important thing that can be done to ensure our students’ safety at pick up and drop off times is ensuring our 

families are following road rules and driving safely. Highway Patrol, who assist in monitoring school zones in 

this area, are also expected to be patrolling the school zones especially during the peak times. 

I implore our families to please be careful and put the safety of our most precious students first. Please see the 

pamphlet in the newsletter this week for more information. 

Value Focus - Respect 

Building respect in our children is a crucial part of their development and future success, and your role in this 

process is invaluable. Respect is not just about good manners—it's about fostering empathy, understanding, 

and a positive attitude toward others. By demonstrating respect in our daily interactions, whether through kind 

words, active listening, or valuing each other's perspectives, we provide our children with a powerful example 

to follow. 

There are several simple yet effective steps you can take to nurture respect at home. Encourage open 

communication by discussing different viewpoints and emphasizing the importance of listening to others. 

Model respectful behaviour in your interactions with family members, friends, and community members. Praise 

your children when they show respect, and gently guide them when they falter. Together, we can create an 

environment where respect is the norm and our children are inspired to uphold these values in all areas of 

their lives. 

Thank you for your ongoing support and dedication to fostering a respectful and positive learning environment 

for all our students. 

 

Kind Regards,  

Mrs. Carly Middleton 

Acting Principal 

 

  



  



Grade 5/6 

This week, the Grade 5/6 students have continued their learning about the solar system and the 

vocabulary that this includes. They have been using more complex writing techniques, including 

appositive phrases and paragraph outlines, to write detailed texts. Additionally, they explored the 

phases of the moon, learning that the shapes represent the illuminated part unblocked by the Earth. 

In Numeracy, the students have been calculating percentages and discounts on items, and they can 

now calculate 50%, 25%, and 10% off. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leigh Catchment Group – Landcare Planting Day 

Last Friday Bianca from the Landcare Group came and helped some of our senior students plant our new garden. The 

plants were all local native plants to the area and will help to attract butterflies and birds. A big thank you to everyone 

for braving the cold! 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

Annual costume swap in preparation for Book Week! 

The costume swap is free to participate in, you do not need to donate a costume to take a costume, but if you 

are able to make a gold coin donation this will go towards fundraising for the school for the purchase of 

learning enrichment. 

 WHEN: August 2nd from 2.45pm – 3.30pm 

COSTUME DROP OFF: There will be a collection box in reception from Monday 22nd July and we ask that if 

you have any outgrown and unwanted costumes that you leave them in the box – clean and undamaged items 

only please. Items being collected include the following: Onesies, Superhero / book / film costumes, 

Handmade costumes, Costume accessories (e.g. hats, masks) 

Thank you in anticipation of your kind donations and for your support in helping to create a brighter future for 

our school community and children. Please note all children must be accompanied by their parent/family 

member/carer during the Costume Swap. 



 

Breakfast Club at MPPS Update! 

A huge thank you to our parent volunteers for coming in every 

day to help with Breakfast Club! 

We now provide a nutritious breakfast for our students five days 

a week to give them the best start for the day.  This is a trial-and-

error process and we have realised some changes to Breakfast 

Club are needed, to ensure that all students can access 

breakfast and that our learning commences at 9am. 

- School gates will be open by 8.40am. 
- Students are to remain in the Brekkie Club area to complete their brekkie, not on the 

playground, wandering the school or in the classroom. 
- Brekkie Club will close at 8.55am – so please ensure your child/ren arrive in plenty of time to 

have some brekkie as we will not be accommodating late comers. 
 

We would love to see more parent volunteers come on board; more hands light work!  If you are interested, 

please contact Anna Johnson on 5332 3646. Set up starts at 8.20am and you should be out the door by 

9.15am. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

If your child has come home in clothing from school due to an accident or wet 

weather, could you kindly return this washed, so that we can reuse them. 

Currently our cupboard is bare, so if your child requires clothing, you may be 

called to drop some off. 

If by chance you have any navy tracksuit pants, in excellent condition, that you 

no longer require and would like to donate to the wet weather cupboard, it 

would be very much appreciated.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

We are now accepting enrolments for 2025. If you have a child starting 

Foundation in 2025, enrolment forms are available from the office. Once 

completed, please hand into the office as soon as possible. 

 

 

 

  

Just a reminder that if you are sending 

yoghurt or other food items that require 

spoons, to please send a spoon with your 

child, as unfortunately we do not have an 

endless supply of them. 

Unfortunately, there is a lot of illness through 

our school community, including COVID, cold 

and flu and RSV. If your child is showing any 

symptoms of these, please keep them home 

to keep our school community safe.  



 

Dear Families, 

Final Reminder 

We have Teeth on Wheels visiting our school for dental check-ups and oral health education starting 

with the August 15th 2024. 

Click the link below to sign your chid up – IT MIGHT BE FREE! 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/ 

Please complete your form today and the Teeth on Wheels team will be in contact to schedule your 

child’s appointment and notify you if your child’s eligible for FREE dental care through the child 

Dental Benefit Schedule.  

CUT OFF DATE FOR COMPLETING YOUR CHILDS FORM IS ON THE August 8th 2024. 

Any further questions, please contact the Teeth On Wheels team on (03) 9338 1191. 

Kindly Press Here for a step-by-step instruction on how to sign-up 

 

 

 

  

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftrackingservice.monday.com%2Ftracker%2Flink%3Ftoken%3DeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiIsInR5cCI6IkpXVCJ9.eyJvcmlnaW5hbFVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8veW91dHUuYmUvN0lhcFRyUDFvVXciLCJlbWFpbElkIjoiNDUzNDA2MzktMTJiMS00YzQxLWFlYjctYmIzNmRiYzk2NDFmIiwiaWF0IjoxNzIyMzkzNjY4fQ.TrukgTsG5rDRenFYzptkQJgI1vnmw4LbAygdwM6gCrU%26r%3Dapse2&data=05%7C02%7Cmount.pleasant.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C176170eb68ae47a8e54d08dcb10a3e27%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638579906037469046%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C60000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=y1dtFqRMlH9mShUCdsuWwbnjiSyVDaPPBNF0rhhp3xo%3D&reserved=0


STUDENT ABSENCE – PROCEDURE 

To reduce absences, parents are asked to advise the 

school of impending student absences (between 8.30am 

and 9.00am) by: 

- Telephone – 5332 3646 

- SMS - 0409 323 652 (Please note change of phone 

number) 

- Email – mount.pleasant.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Extend After School Care onsite at Mount Pleasant 

Primary School  

Log online at www.extend.com.au or phone 1300 366 

437 to book. 

 

 

 

   

Parent Portal – Sentral 

We are currently trying to get all 

families registered to be on the 

Sentral Parent Portal, as we will be 

utilizing this app this year for many 

things. For those of you who are 

already registered, we thank you. If 

you need to register, you can find the 

instructions in the newsletter. This 

can be used for sending through 

student absences, etc. 

PARKING, TRAFFIC AND SCHOOL CROSSING INSPECTIONS 
 
Please note that the City of Ballarat will be undertaking regular patrols to ensure parking compliance. Any 
breaches observed, will be enforced. This is to help ensure the safety of students and staff and the broader school 
community. We implore all road users to ensure that they adhere to the law to maintain the ongoing safety of 
everyone involved. 

 
Student and community safety should be our priority.  
 
                                                                                                                                                        

http://www.extend.com.au/


Supporting Our Community 

 

 

 

  



 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

Mt Pleasant Primary School Song 

Five days a week, 40 weeks a year 

My friends and I we all hang out here 

This is our school, where we’re learning how 

To respect each other and ourselves as well, now 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

When we walk up the hill, sometimes we get tired 

But we bounce right back, because we’re inspired 

By our school values, we’re building resilience 

And skills we can use to share all our brilliance, yes 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

We’re part of a community 

So we show responsibility 

Being kind and helping out 

Taking care of each other is what it’s all about, yes 

We break for fruit snack 

We’re on the right track 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

 

 

 


